University Resources Council
Minutes

Meeting Number 3









October 7, 2008


Meeting called to order at 1:00 PM by Chair P. Kearney with the following voting and nonvoting members of the URC present or excused: Pat Kearney, David Dowell, Douglas Harris, Ted Kadowaki, Marianne Hata, Rosario Yeung-Lindquist, Ali Chu, Lou Caron, Terie Bostic, Henry Wu, Linda Day, Jessica Zacher, Jalal Torabzadeh, Bill Moore, Tim Caron, Ann Johnson, William Keleman, Laura Henriques, Paul Buonora, Eileen Wakiji, Mary Anwar, and Christopher Chavez. 
1.  The agenda was approved.
2.  Minutes of meeting #2 Sept. 16, 2008 were approved. 
3.  Announcements

a. Meeting dates and times: We were reminded about the schedule of meeting dates, which is always the first and third Tuesday of the month. 

b. URC Liaison to Associated Students, Inc, Board of Control. No volunteers were forthcoming. Bill Moore raised the question of whether or not the liaison must be a member of the URC or can be a non-member appointed by the committee. The issue was postponed until our next meeting and Pat Kearney will continue to serve as the liaison in the meantime. 
4.  New Business:

a. Discontinuance proposal: Option in the Bachelor of Arts in Kinesiology. The council heard from Dr. Sharon Guthrie from the department of Kinesiology regarding the discontinuance of the program option in Elementary School Physical Education (KPE BA03). The Internal University Review Committee Report and the External Evaluation Report both suggested that the department look for places to downsize. Dr. Guthrie presented data documenting that the Elementary School option has historically low enrollment. The discontinuance will not result in cutting any curriculum. Students interested in the area can take the same curriculum in the K12 Physical Education Teacher Education option. 
The proposal as motioned, seconded, and passed. 
b. Approval of URC agenda from 2008-2009. We reviewed the schedule for taskforce presentations. 
c. RPP. Ted Kadowaki continued to present on the RPP report. The council spent about one hour discussing the report and council members’ questions. 
d. Report from Taskforce #1 on Faculty Hiring. Members of taskforce #1 include Tim Caron (chair), Jalal Torabzadeh, Christopher Chavez, Mary Anwar, and Bill Moore. The taskforce identified workload as the biggest concern. The groups proposed 6 areas linked to the issue of workload: the Provost’s re-assigned time program, that program’s impact on senior faculty and on lecturers, efforts to increase tenure-track density, lecturers moving into tenure-track lines, policies regarding GAs, TAs, and ISAs, and finally recruitment and hiring of lecturers. The council discussed these questions and urged the taskforce to focus on tenure-track density and continue to collect data. 
5.  Adjournment.  The meeting was adjourned at 2:56.
Respectfully submitted,

Ann Johnson
ajohnso7@csulb.edu

(These minutes have not been approved.)
